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Comments for Public Posting: The filth on out streets needs to be cleaned!
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Yes I agree we need anti-encampment laws now that homeless
have been moved to temporary housing. We need laws to keep
them out of underpass and near cabin communities within 500feet.
They should not be allowed to store their massive amount of items
on city streets. There should be a council to enforce this and be
able to provide them housing. It is imperative for our children and
crime rates. It is the city’s duty and obligation to protect the
community and care for our rights also. Homeless people have
rights too but our children who see these encampments and walk
thru them have rights too and deserve a safe place to live in and
feel protected.



